
REPORT ON PI DAY

The school successfully celebrated Pi Day on
Friday, March 14, 2025, with a series of
engaging and educational activities. The
event was filled with enthusiasm and
excitement as students participated in various
Pi-themed activities, making the day both fun
and informative.
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The highlights of the celebration included:
Pi Symbol Aerial Photo – The entire school
came together to form the Pi (π) symbol,
creating a remarkable aerial photo.
Pi Poems and Songs – Year 4 students
showcased their creativity through Pi-themed
poems and songs.
Pi Number Memorization Challenge – Year 5
students demonstrated their memory skills by
recalling as many digits of Pi as possible.

The event was a great success, and we
sincerely appreciate everyone who
contributed to making it a memorable
occasion. Thank you to all the students,
teachers, and organizers for their enthusiasm
and participation.

Pi Art Work – Year 6 students displayed
artistic talents through creative Pi-
inspired artwork.
Pi Facts – Year 7 students shared
interesting and lesser-known facts about
Pi.
Application of Pi in Mathematics – Year 8
students presented practical uses of Pi in
real-world mathematical applications.
History of Pi – Year 9 students explored
and explained the historical significance
and evolution of Pi.



2025

The Year 9 students attended Light
International School's Karen Branch for their
mock examinations, which were scheduled
from March 11th to 13th, 2025. These exams
were conducted to assess the students'
preparedness for their upcoming final
examinations. Additionally, the students had
the opportunity to engage with their peers
from the Karen branch, allowing them to
exchange ideas and discuss shared academic
challenges.
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REPORT ON YEAR 9 MOCK
EXAMS 

The examinations were overseen by a
dedicated team of teachers, including Mr.
Rodgers, Mr. Patrick, Mr. Fahad, and Ms.
Yasemin. These invigilators played a crucial
role in ensuring the smooth administration of
the exams while attentively addressing the
student's needs.

The marking process is currently in progress,
and feedback will be provided to both parents
and students in due course. Parents are
encouraged to follow up with subject teachers
regarding their children's performance to offer
the necessary support and guidance.

We appreciate the commitment of our
students and staff in ensuring a successful
mock exam period and look forward to
continued academic excellence in the
upcoming assessments.



YEAR 8 AND 9

On March 13, 2025 the school hosted a special
Iftar Dinner organized by our school
administration and the PR department for
Year 8 and 9 students and their parents to
celebrate the holy month of Ramadan. The
event aimed to promote community spirit,
strengthen the bond between students,
parents, and staff, and educate everyone on
the cultural significance of Ramadan. It was a
wonderful opportunity for parents and
students to come together, share in the
traditions of Ramadan, and enjoy a meal in a
united, warm atmosphere.
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REPORT ON IFTAR DINNER 

Event Highlights
Welcoming Remarks by Mrs. Yasemin: The
event was warmly opened by Mrs. Yasemin,
who welcomed all the parents and students to
the Iftar Dinner. In her speech, she highlighted
the importance of family involvement in such
events and the significance of Ramadan. Mrs.
Yasemin expressed gratitude to all attendees
for making the time to join the school
community in celebrating this meaningful
occasion.

Talk by Mr. Swabir on Ramadan: Mr. Swabir   
gave an insightful talk on the significance of
Ramadan, explaining its core values such as
fasting, charity, patience, and community. He
discussed the spiritual and cultural importance
of Ramadan and how it teaches self-discipline
and empathy. His speech helped deepen the
understanding of Ramadan for both students
and parents and provided an educational
moment during the evening.

Parent Reflections on Iftar: During the
event, parents were also invited to share
their thoughts and experiences regarding
Iftar. Many parents expressed their
appreciation for the opportunity to come
together as a community and share the
Iftar meal. Some parents shared their
personal reflections on fasting during
Ramadan and the importance of unity,
kindness, and gratitude. Their stories added
a heartfelt touch to the event and gave
everyone a deeper connection to the
traditions being celebrated.

Iftar Meal and Community Bonding: The
Iftar meal was served with a variety of
delicious traditional dishes, such as dates,
lentil soup, samosas, Chicken, meet Etc.
Teachers and staff helped facilitate the
meal service, ensuring everyone felt
welcome and included. This was a time for
families to connect, talk, and enjoy each
other’s company in a relaxed setting.

Special thanks to all the parents for their
participation and thoughtful reflections
during the event. A big thank you also goes
to the teachers and staff for their support in
organizing and ensuring the smooth
running of the event.

Upcoming Events for March, 2025
SCIENCE FAIR FINALE -    MARCH 21, 2025
                          



The Iftar Dinner for Year 8 and 9 students and their parents was a resounding success, filled with
moments of reflection, learning, and unity. The contributions from Mrs. Yasemin, Mr. Swabir, and the
parents created a warm and engaging atmosphere, helping everyone better understand the
significance of Ramadan. The event strengthened the bonds between students, families, and the
school, and everyone left with a deeper sense of connection and appreciation. 
We look forward to hosting more events like this in the future.

2025
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